Norton Subcourse Parish Council

Clerk:  Christine Smith



26 Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse, Norwich, NR14 6RT
Email: nortonsubpc@yahoo.co.uk 
Tel:  01508 548709

                  MINUTES
of a Meeting  
of Norton Subcourse Parish Council

held at Norton Methodist Chapel at 7.45pm 

                                  on Wednesday 24 July 2013
Present – Cllrs Andrew Wright (Chair), Jim Rampling, Nigel White, Mike Hedley and Geoff Collen 

Also present was Christine Smith (clerk) and District Councillor William Kemp
18. Welcome – the Chair welcomed those present
19. Apologies – were received and accepted from Cllr Martin Dickens, Cllr Linda Edwards and County Councillor Margaret Somerville
20. Declarations of interest – Cllr Andrew Wright declared a non pecuniary interest in agenda item 8 b (grants to Norton Chapel and village hall)
21. Previous Minutes – the minutes of meetings held on Wednesday 15 May 2013 were circulated, APPROVED and signed.
22. Planning Decisions – the following items were NOTED
a) BA/2013/0116/FUL – Mr Berend Abendnon, The Cockatrice, Ferry Road, Norton Subcourse - removal and replacement of 78 metres of old capping, wailing and beams – APPROVED

b) BA/2013/0114/COND – Cantley Sugar Factory, Station Road, Cantley - removal of condition 3 of planning permission BA/2012/0354/FUL due to the proposal not impacting on ammonia - APPROVED

23. Planning Applications – the following application was received between meetings.  The clerk was delegated responsibility to respond after consultation with councillors:
a) BA/2013/0116/FUL – Mr Berend Abendnon, The Cockatrice, Ferry Road, Norton Subcourse - removal and replacement of 78 metres of old capping, wailing and beams – APPROVE

24. Planning Correspondence – none received
25. Finance – the following items were considered:
a) Payment of the clerk’s expenses of £30 (Broadband provision for June and July  2013) – APPROVED
b) The following grants to local organizations were APPROVED: Norton Methodist Chapel - £150
Norton Subcourse Parochial Church Council - £100
Norton, Thurlton and Thorpe Village Hall - £100
The adjournment for public participation was not required
26. Chairman’s Report – Cllr Wright reported that Village Hall Committee meetings were now being held during the afternoon, rather than in the evening as previously.  He added that this had resulted in him being unable to attend the last few meetings, so if anyone else would like to attend to represent the council they would be welcome.  The Methodist Chapel had undergone some roof repairs to stop leaks.  An order form for community tree saplings for National Tree Week had been received.  He also stated that three new families had moved into the village.
27. Parish Councillors’ Reports – Cllr Jim Rampling reported that Nuttalls were carrying out work in the area.  
28. District and County Councillors Reports – No report was received from County Councillor Somerville.  District Councillor William Kemp reported that the ‘Your Neighbourhood, Your Choice’ consultation was underway via the South Norfolk Council website.  All District Councils in Norfolk were under discussion to improve doorstep recycling facilities available throughout the county within the next two years
29. Risk Assessment – the 2013 risk assessment was received and NOTED.  No action was required.

30. Correspondence – correspondence, as previously circulated, was NOTED.  
31. Meeting Dates – revised meeting dates for the remainder of the year were NOTED as 25 September and 13 November

32. Next Meeting – the next scheduled meeting would be held on Wednesday 25 September 2013
33. Close – the meeting closed at 8.36pm             







     Signed…………………………………


 Date……………………………………
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